PRESS RELEASE

Sherman County School District 65912 High School Loop Moro, OR 97039 (541) 565-3500

April 29, 2014

Sherman County School District Announces Superintendent for the 2014-15 School Year.

At a special board meeting on Monday, April 28, 2014 the Sherman County School Board of Directors voted unanimously to preliminarily hire Dr. Peter Tarzian as superintendent for the 2014-15 school year, pending results of a mandatory drug screening. Dr. Tarzian's selection came after careful screening and interviews were conducted by two separate groups consisting of school board members, certified teachers, staff members, parents and community members.

Dr. Tarzian, will finish up the 2013-2014 school year as superintendent of Mt. Pleasant School District before officially joining Sherman County School District on July 1, 2014. His prior experience includes twenty-two years of administrative work within various school districts and community colleges including twelve years as superintendent at Falls City School District.

"His polished demeanor and commitment to putting kids first fits perfectly with our values and mission." said Bill Martin, chair of the school board. "We are excited to have this process completed and look forward to Peter leading our district."

The Sherman County School District welcomes the opportunity to introduce students, parents and community members to meet Dr. Tarzian during Sherman Jr./Sr. High School's annual Fine Arts Festival on Thursday, May 15, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.